SAMPLE PARENT LETTER

April 2017

Mr. Mark W. Biedron, President

New Jersey State Board of Education

State Board Office

P.O. Box 500

Trenton, NJ 08625-0500

Dear Mr. Biedron: 

On April 5, parents and advocates, many in tears, testified before the State Board of Education in opposition to proposed amendments to fiscal rules (NJAC 6A:23A-18) for private special education schools. I join them in urging you to STOP action on these rules, and ask that you please share my letter with others on the State Board.
The rules severely limit costs related to special education that private schools can be included in tuition. These rules will make it much harder for private schools to provide the services and supports children like my (son/daughter) NAME, and others with complex disabilities need.
These rules will have a direct impact on my (son/daughter) NAME.  A “yes” vote to approve these rules is a vote against children with severe disabilities who attend or who may need a private school.
NAME attends NAME OF SCHOOL. Describe your child and the services and supports he/she needs. Describe why the private school matters to you.
I join other advocates and non-profit advocacy groups in opposing: 

• A seven year ‘salary freeze.’ This will make it hard for schools like NAME OF SCHOOL to hire and retain the best staff.  We need specialists because our children have needs that cannot be met in a typical school. We are losing staff not only to public schools, but also to hospitals, clinics and private centers that do not have salary caps. 

• Rules limiting staff training and putting training and travel under one low “cap.”  This will hurt children. Teacher and therapists at private schools need training and support that other educators do not need. 

• Rules that prevent non-profit schools from keeping and using the full amount of gains to buy a new school. This will cause tuition to RISE, which will affect public schools that rely on private schools. Many non-profits have used private dollars to purchase or improve buildings, saving taxpayers millions. It would be unfair if gains had to be sent to school districts.

• Rules that redefine how food services are considered. Schools like NAME OF SCHOOL use food as part of instruction. It teaches children to learn to swallow, or tolerate new textures, and can also be used as part of a school wide system of positive behavior supports. Food at a private school is part of learning, and it is unfair to exclude it from tuition. 

Hundreds have asked the board to delay action on these proposed rules, and more than 2,000 parents have signed a petition asking you to reject these amendments. Please vote NO to publish these rules.
I invite you to visit my child’s school to learn more about the unique work being done at New Jersey’s state-approved private special education schools.

Thank you, 

YOUR NAME

ADDRESS

PHONE
Cc: The Honorable Chris Christie
Office of the Governor
PO Box 001
Trenton, NJ 08625
Ms. Kimberley Harrington, Acting Commissioner
New Jersey Department of Education
P.O. Box 500
Trenton, NJ 08625-0500
